

## Dedicated to a better Brisbane

31 July 2018

City Projects Office 1/505 St Paul's Terrace, Fortitude Valley Qld 4006 GPO Box 1434 Brisbane Qld 4001 T 07 3403 8888 www.brisbane.gld.gov.au

Dear resident/business owner

## LAGONDA STREET PARK BRIDGE

## Temporary bridge closure update

Brisbane City Council has recently undertaken investigation works for the pedestrian bridge in Lagonda Street Park, which connects Lagonda Street and Norman Street in Annerley.

As advised on 20 July 2018, these investigations identified that the bridge is currently not suitable for pedestrian traffic and the bridge was temporarily closed for the safety of pedestrians and cyclists.

Council appreciates the bridge is an important connection for the local community and has been working to identify a suitable temporary repair option to reopen the bridge as soon as possible.

We are pleased to advise that works to implement the temporary solution are expected to start on Tuesday 31 July 2018 and take approximately two weeks to complete, weather and construction conditions permitting. Works will be undertaken from Monday to Saturday between 7am and 5pm.

The bridge will remain closed to all traffic while these repair works are being completed. A detour is currently in place via the existing pedestrian paths on Vallely Street and Lagonda Street during this time.

Thank you for your patience while we complete these important repair works.

Council is investigating a longer-term solution and will provide further information about future works as more information becomes available.

For more information, please contact the project team on 1800 669 416 during business hours or email <a href="mailto:cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au">cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au</a>. For information outside of business hours, please call Council's 24-hour contact centre on 3403 8888.

Yours sincerely

Craig Walker

**PROJECT MANAGER**